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NEWSLETTER THE 

 

Proudly serving the Huntsville 
community at the Captain Trey 
Wilbourn Model Airplane Field. 

P.O. Box 2163 Huntsville, AL  35804 November 2014 

... an AMA Award of Excellence Club!  

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Hello All, 
 
It’s hard to believe another year has almost past.  Hopefully 
we will have some decent days to fly as the cold weather 
approaches.  Enjoy the nice days and be safe.   November is 
also election month and our new board members will take 
over.  I have enjoyed being president of the club this year, 
and I look forward to handing over the reign to our new 
president. 
 
Happy Flying, 
Bill 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Officers 
President 

Bill Mitchell 256-975-5687 
Vice-President 

John Pieczynski 256-651-6487 
Secretary  

Aaron Smith 256-585-0152 
Treasurer 

David Seymour 256-830-2047 
Newsletter Editor 

Perry Hughey 256-881-1096 
Committee Chairmen 

Field 
Paul Webb 256-325-2741 

Programs 
John Pieczynski 256-651-6487 

Publicity 
TBD 256 

Safety 
John Pieczynski 256-651-6487 

Web Editor  
Bob Sorrells 256-651-6865 

Flight Instructors 
   

Pete Wick By Appt 256-883-7571 

Bill Mitchell By Appt 256-975-5687 

John Pieczynski By Appt 256-651-6487 



 

2   November 2014 Page 2 

 
November 2014 RCRC BOD  

Meeting Minutes 

 
The board meeting was conducted on November 4th 
at 6:00 pm.  Items discussed were: 
 
- Discussed the new gate code. Will speak with the 
new club President to confirm what code he wishes to 
use for the upcoming year. 
- Discussed new memberships for the upcoming year. 
- Discussed the trainer aircraft and the need to procure 
a few more radios and receivers to operate all aircraft.  
 
 

 
 

Club Meeting Minutes 
October 21, 2014 

 
Membership Meeting Minutes October 2014 
 
The meeting began at 6pm.  21 members were present 
and there were no visitors or new members at the 
meeting.  
 
Old Business  
 
The 2015 BOD nominations were turned in by the 
nominating chairman.  Thanks John W. for your 
efforts. 
 
The flight demo for the 352nd fighter group was a 
success.  There were approximately 20 P-51 mustangs 
at the field.   And several pilots from around the 
country attended.  A small foam P-51 Mustang was 
presented to the club by the attending pilots. 
 
The Treasurer gave the budget report, and it was 
approved by the membership. 
 
The Safety Officer stressed prop safety. 
 
 
 
 
 

New Business 
 
Dan Baldwin announced that the Eagle Riders are 
offering a chance for kids to win a sponsorship to 
Space Camp. 
 
A proposal for RCRC members to fly float planes at 
Braham Springs was brought up for discussion.  
 
Keith Carter spoke to the membership about the 
possibility of changing the club’s tax status from 
501(C7) to 501(C3).  Keith will chair the investigation 
of the changeover. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:00pm 
 

 
Club Elections 

 
Club Board of Directors elections will be held at the 
November membership meeting on November 18, 
2014 at 6:00pm.  You can vote online at 
www.RocketCityRC.com, or at the meeting.  
 
Nominations for the 2015 Board of Directors are: 
 
  President:  Daniel Baldwin 
  Vice President:  John Piczynski 
  Treasurer:  Jan Pieczynski 
  Secretary:  Susan Seaford 
  Newsletter Editor: Tom Wimsatt   
 

 
November Membership Meeting 

 
Be sure to come to the November membership 
meeting.   There will be a special door prize!!   
 

 
New Members for November 

 
 Jim Wilson  Janice Pieczynski 

Bob Templeton 
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Club Meeting Minutes 
September 16, 2014 

 
We finally tracked down the minutes from the 
September membership meeting.    

_____ 
 
September 2014 membership meeting minutes 
 
Meeting was called to order at 6pm 
 
There was not a quorum and the VP and Secretary w 
absent 
 
The board asked for a volunteer for the 2015 officer 
nominating committee.  
The AMA pattern event was briefly discussed.  The 
Toys for Tots event was discussed and since Bob Walls 
is no longer hosting the event a new CD is needed.  
 
The Treasurer presented the budget report and it was 
approved by the membership. 
 
The VP reported no accidents and noted to the 
membership that prop safety is of the utmost 
importance. 
 
A member brought up an issue regarding a person 
coming to the airfield very early in the morning and not 
signing the flight logbook when flying.  The board will 
decide how to handle the issue. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:45pm. 
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RCRC NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
P.O. Box 2163 
Huntsville, AL 35804 
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2014 RCRC EVENTS 
 December  2   6:00 PM RCRC Board Meeting Dan Baldwin 256-541-1061 
 December 16 6:00 PM RCRC Membership Meeting     

 

 

 

 

 

  

 


